
1 
 

MAJORITY MINORITY SUBCOMMITTEE 

MEETING 

October 26, 2022  
  

In Attendance  

  

Commissioners  Intern  Vendors  

Campbell, Marie Allen, 

Chair-P  

 
Mathur, Priti 

(ARCBridge)-E 

Bulluck, Dona S.-P  
 

Mathur, Sam 

(ARCBridge)-E 

Graves, Constance -P    Wice, Prof. Jeffrey-E  

Kissee, Adrienne-A   Zanfardino, Marissa-E  

Mauldin, Larry-P      

Mazza, Dominic-P     

Owens-Cody, Keshana-

P   

    

      

      

  

Agenda Items  

 
I. Call to Order and Roll Call 

The meeting was called to order at 5:32pm and the roll was called. All 

members of the MMD Subcommittee were present. Commissioner Cody-

Owens viewed the session via Zoom. 

 

II. Adoption of Minutes 

The minutes of the August 6, 2022 MMD Subcommittee meeting were 

reviewed. Commissioner Owens-Cody moved that the minutes be adopted. 

Commissioner Graves seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the 

motion carried. 

 

III. Work Session 

The purpose of tonight’s meeting is to review previously submitted maps to 

guide our discussions when we meet with the ARCBridge consultants upon 

their return from vacation next week.  Our review included Plan A (original) 
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comprised of 3MMDs and 2 NHB Plurality Districts; the Current Map 

comprised of 3 MMDs and 2 NHB Plurality Districts (based upon the 2020 

Census); Plan A Revised, comprised of 3MMDs and 2 NHB Plurality 

Districts; Plan B, comprised of 7 NHB Plurality Districts; Plan B Revised, 

comprised of 7 NHB Plurality Districts (stronger); Plan C (MMD Draft) 

comprised of 7 NHB Plurality Districts; Plan C Revised (7/08/22), 

comprised of 7 NHB Plurality Districts; Plan D, comprised of 6 NHB 

Plurality Districts;  Lars Dahl (05/30/22) comprised of 7 NHB Plurality 

Districts; Lars Dahl (6/14/22) comprised of 7 NHB Plurality Districts; and 

Gwen Pope, comprised of 7 NHB Plurality Districts.   

 

In reviewing the maps, the Subcommittee members looked at effectiveness, 

NHB population, voting age population, MMD districts defined as 50% or 

greater NHB population, plurality districts (based upon the 2020 Census, 

two of the current MMD districts are no longer MMDs), and their 

compactness. This working session will guide the MMD in its conversation 

with and requests to ARCBridge on Saturday. 

 

Commissioner Mazza moved that the meeting be adjourned. Commissioner 

Graves seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 7:00pm. 

 

     
 

  

 

 

 


